



California State University, San Bernardino
CAMPUS ACCESSIBILITY ADVISORY BOARD (CAAB)

Minutes of the October 20, 2011 Meeting
2:00 – 4:00 pm, Foundation Boardroom

Members Present: Bob Gardner (chair), Hamid Azhand, Amy Beran, Jimmie Brown, Lucas Cuny, Kevin Doyle, Randy Hanlin, Beth Jaworski, Cynthia Linton, Zachary McCormick, Dennis Robertson, Terry Schmitt, Tony Simpson, Michael Wahl, Tricia Walde, Dale West
Members Absent: Cesar Caballero, Ruben Gutierrez, Tina Howe, Connie Jones, Hideya Koshino, Leon McNaught, Donita Remington, Don Soderbloom, Eva Sorrell
Guest Present: Melissa Spagnuolo

Gardner called the meeting to order at 2:07 pm. 

Review and Approval of August 23, 2011 Meeting Minutes
Robertson moved for the adoption of the minutes. Jaworski seconded.
CAAB Charter Revision Update
Jaworski distributed current drafts of the revised charter and the procedure for resolution of accessibility barriers. Both documents were reviewed and discussed.

The new procedure was reviewed and it was noted that an email address needs to be established to facilitate the submission of barrier complaints/issues. Existing informal methods of reporting will still be acceptable. Spagnuolo will be the primary person responsible for routing and tracking any complaints received via email, however SSD, Facilities, and CPDC may also receive these emails directly to ensure a timely response. Doyle noted it may be useful to also have a phone number dedicated to barrier complaints.

Jaworski will send final drafts of the revised charter and the procedure for resolution of accessibility barriers to our campus attorney for review and then will send to the committee for final approval. 
Jaworski noted that appointment letters are needed for new and reappointed committee members for the 2011–2012 academic year. Spagnuolo will contact members who rarely attend CAAB meetings to determine if they would like to opt out or continue to serve on the committee. 

ADA Van

Vice President Larry Sharp has not been successful securing a van donation to provide accessible transportation to the Observatory. Since the Observatory will be open to students in winter quarter, it is imperative this issue is resolved as soon as possible. Jaworski noted we may need to try to rent an accessible van or contract with a business to provide this service. Jaworski will check with Enterprise to see if they have accessible vans available to rent. Gardner said he will get the vehicle quote from Vice President Sharp and will look into purchasing a van, possibly a used one. 
The Observatory dedication is scheduled for November 18 and alternate means of transportation will be provided for those attending.

Action Items List

Schmitt provided an update on an action item regarding the ATI committee and external links. At this time, the Student Health Center is working with its vendors to resolve accessibility compliance issues with the online appointment system and the psychological screening test website. Jaworski recommended the Student Health Center use a disclaimer in the interim so that students are aware of other options available to them.

Ongoing Campus Projects with Accessibility Impact

New evacuation signage in the basement of University Hall references “downstairs”; there is no “downstairs” from the basement and evacuation chairs cannot be taken upstairs.
Jaworski noted that construction in front of University Hall caused disturbances on multiple occasions with jack hammering during business hours. A lighting issue was reported to the project manager and it took several days for him to respond. This presented a compliance issue as well as a safety issue. The light was eventually turned back on, but should have been done in a timelier manner. Additionally, a curb was not coned off before handrails were installed and a couple of staff members tripped over it.

Campus must be in compliance with new ADA requirements effective March 2012. As a result, the Service Animal Policy must be rewritten to include miniature horses. Spagnuolo will check to see which department is responsible for this policy. Also, segway-type vehicles are allowed and it needs to be determined how they will be regulated on campus. Housing, event ticketing, pools, and the Children’s Center all may be affected by the new requirements.

ADA refresher training has been implemented as required by the recent ADA audit. This training is not mandatory, but is available to the campus. Human Resources will work with Academic Affairs to reach faculty. Gardner asked if this training could be done electronically and then require that all supervisors complete it. West will follow up on this.
There being no further business, Gardner adjourned the meeting at 3:18 pm.

